

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY (MANPOWER AND RESERVE AFFAIRS)
1000 NAVY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20350-1000

March 19, 2018

Mr. David Smallwood 142 N. 10th Street Grover Beach, CA 93433

Dear Mr. Smallwood,

Thank you for your correspondence to President Trump regarding your court martial and Executive Order proposal. Your letter was sent to me for response.

Although your letter requests a new court martial via Executive Order, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (BCNR) was established to correct errors and remove injustices in the records of Sailors and Marines. I understand that you have already petitioned BCNR and were unsuccessful. However, you may request reconsideration from the BCNR upon the presentation of new and material evidence or other matter not previously considered by the BCNR.

Again, thank you for writing the President.

Sincerely,

MMANDA R. MYERS

Commander, JAGC, U.S. Navy Special Assistant, Military Law for Assistant Secretary of the Navy (Manpower and Reserve Affairs)

Received: March 26, 2018